BEATRIX FARRAND LANDSCAPE GARDENER REEF POINT BAR HARBOR, MAINE

September 13,1950

Dear Mrs. Willgoose:

Thank you for your letter of the 9th. If Miss Sweeney sent me a copy of a book list which had Zocchi on it I must have eaten it! I have only two book lists: one of 31 pages dated June 1949 (to which I have added books as reported to me by Miss Sweeney, and a separate page entitled "New acquisitions for Founders' room, Garden Books since November 1948", on which I have also entered some of the rarer books. I am not saying that such a list was not sent me but I cannot find it or any reference to it in any letter that I have here - but things have a way of disapppering and then reappearing again, so I hope you will forgive me for writing to see if you wanted the Zocchi at Dumbarton Oaks. Perhaps you would send us an up-to-date list so that we won't do this again - at least for a time:

Mrs. Farrand is in Canada on a holiday so I am returning the copy of Zocchi to Mr. Staack. Mrs. Farrand thinks that Wilfrid Blunt's The Art of Botanical Illustration is a book which Dumbarton should have, also a book "Lilies of the World". Both of these are printed in England and if you will let me know I will be glad to order them for you.

Thanks for your letter and I am sorry to have made a mistake.

Yours very sincerely, Stoner